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Redistricting 

I have had another round of discussions regarding 
the Redistricting of the 21 Australian Districts. 
Nothing has changed since my report at the Annual 
General Meeting during the District Conference at 
Laurieton on the 24th March 2017. 

As far as our District is concerned it is still planned 
that the Rotary Club of Glen Innes will transfer to 
our District on 1

st
 July 2017. 

We have now formally voted to accept this move 
and our decisions from the AGM in March have now 
been conveyed to RI and our Zone Director.  

The Rotary Club of Glen Innes has voted to transfer 
to our District and District 9640 is to hold their 
formal vote on the 1st of May 2017, so I am told. 

As more details come to light I will pass them on. 

R.I.P.E Ian Riseley visit. 

No doubt via last week’s E News you have caught 
up with the “Save the Date” item where it mentioned 
our International President Elect Ian Riseley will be 
visiting our District in July 2017. 

As RI President, Ian will touch down on Sunday 
night 30th July and there will only be a small 
contingent to meet and greet due to the hour of 
arrival. We will be holding a Buffet Breakfast on the 
Monday morning but the main event will be a Dinner 
at Port Panthers on Monday night 31 July. 

RI Ian and Juliet will fly out on Tuesday morning. 

It is indeed a very special occasion that an RI 
President would visit our District and for most of us 
a once only opportunity. 

The Rotary Club of Port Macquarie West is leading 
the charge with hosting arrangements supported by 
Cluster 3 Rotary Clubs and the District team. Please 
keep 31 July free. 

Please keep the Club Changeover dates coming in 
so I can arrange District representation at your 
Changeovers. 

I look forward to seeing (hopefully) a lot of you at 
the coming District Assemblies, the first next 
Sunday at Kempsey. 

of the week 

Important District Dates 

29 April 

 Finance and Management Committee meetings - 
Kempsey 

30 April 

 District Assembly - Kempsey 
MAY 

 May is Bowel Scan Month 
6-13 May 

 Book Fair at Armidale Race Course - Armidale 
Central 

7 May 

 Rotary Charity Golf Day - Narrabri 
8 May 

 Initial Applications for Rotary Exchange due 
10 May 

 Rotary Youth Expo Webinar - Armidale AM  
17 May 

 Northwest Regional Careers Expo Tamworth 
19 May 

 Sawtell Trivia Fundraising Evening 
21 May 

 District Assembly - Armidale 

 Port Macquarie Sunrise - The Big Dig - Town 
Beach 

27 May 

 Taree Rotary Club’s 80th Birthday Celebration 
1 June 

 Warialda Rotary Club Golf Day (Ian McFarlane 
67223025) 

2-4 June 

 MUNA - Kempsey 
1 July 

 District Changeover - Laurieton 

https://post.pinterest.com/f/a/7SWbU02wLmfNJvAPmdBAHQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRa3Yq0P0EIASx8hOF3QkRXCXBpbnRlcmVzdFgEAAAAAEgVQ09OVkVSU0FUSU9OX1NFTkRfUElOQgoABLQF-1iSJtAwUhZwaGlsLmhhZmV5QGJpZ3BvbmQuY29tCVEEAAAAAIThAWh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LnBpbnRlcmVzdC5jb20vc2VjdXJlL2F1dG9sb
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 I have been provided with the following list of contacts 
in the GoV Departments that Rotary Clubs may 
approach to obtain permission for their Projects until 
the MoU and SAs have been implemented: 
 
Ministry of Health 
Mr John Jovi, Project and Aid Coordination Officer 
Contact e-mail: jjovi@vanuatu.gov.vu  
 
Ministry of Education 
Mr Roy Obed, Director 
Contact E-mail: robed@vanuatu.gov.vu  
 
Ministry of Agriculture 
Mr Alfred Bani, Executive Officer 
Contact E-mail: bania@vanuatu.gov.vu  
 
For any contact with the Departments, copy in the 
Director DSPPAC. 
  
Department of Sector Policy Planning and Aid 
Coordination (DSPPAC) 
Mr Gregoire Nimbtik, Acting Director DSPPAC 
Contact E-mail: gnimbtik@vanuatu.gov.vu    
  
The information that should be provided to these 
contacts is the same as will be required for the SAs: 
  
Project Title 
Ministry 
Department  
Project Details 
Scope 
            Objective / Outcomes 
            Scope of Works / Services       
Time 
            Schedule (Milestones or Gantt) 
Cost 
            - Project Budget (incl GoV commitment) multi-
   year if required 
            - Government Investment Program (GIP) vs 
   Aid in Kind (AIK) 
            -If GIP, line on support to VAT zero rating by 
   Ministry 
            -Proposed Procurement Activities (By who). 
   -Quality 
            -Standards for project delivery / works /    
   services 
            -Monitoring and Evaluation by parties and    
   associated funds 
Human Resources 
            Project Team (If required or known, if not just 
   positions and indication from which party) 
Comms 
            Stakeholder List 
            Reports and Returns (Frequency). 
  
If anyone has any difficulties in establishing contact 
with these Ministries, Please contact me as soon as 
possible so I can resolve any small problems before 
they become big ones. 
  
I hope this clarifies matters for everyone. 
  
Best wishes 
  
Mick Willis 
RAWCS National Project Manager 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION RE RAWCS 
PROJECTS IN VANUATU 

The Eastern Region Project Volunteer Manager, Lloyd 
Chatfield, has requested that I notify everyone 
regarding the following message. 
There apparently has been some problems entering 
Vanuatu by Volunteers whose Team Manager has not 
complied with the Government of Vanuatu's 
requirements. 
As a consequence, The National Program Manager 
has requested that this message is resent to all, in 
particular those Rotarians who might be considering 
travelling to work on a Project in Vanuatu. 
If you are aware of any person associated with a 
Project in Vanuatu, will you please pass this message 
on to them. 
Regards 
Ted Lewis OAM 
Secretary, Eastern Region RAWCS 
 

 
  
  

"The Government in Vanuatu has advised that 
ALL future RAWCS Projects in Vanuatu MUST 
have the approval of the Government Department 
concerned. If that approval has not been granted 
BEFORE the volunteers arrive in Vanuatu, THEY 
WILL BE REFUSED ENTRY AND WILL BE SENT 
BACK HOME. 
In case there are any teams that choose to simply 
enter Vanuatu as tourists and then undertake 
locally arranged Project work, I have been advised 
that they can be fined up to US$12K each as well 
as face a jail sentence for illegal declaration and 
entry to Vanuatu. 
  
Subsequent discussions with the Government of 
Vanuatu (GoV) have resulted in an agreement that 
there will be single Memorandum of Understanding 
(MOU) established between RAWCS and the GoV. 
This document will simply state that RAWCS Projects 
can be undertaken in Vanuatu. The MOU requires an 
Act of Parliament in Vanuatu to become effective. 
  
Each RAWCS Project will be defined in a Statutory 
Agreement (SA) between the Project Manager or 
Rotary Club responsible for the individual Project and 
the Government Department concerned in Vanuatu 
(i.e. Health, Education, Forestry). These SAs do not 
need an Act of Parliament to be made effective. 
  
The current situation is that the text of the MOU is 
working its way through the Lawmakers in the GoV and 
will eventually be enacted and approved by the 
Parliament. The text of the SAs is being worked on and 
will be issued as soon as it has been agreed. 
  
In the meantime, Rotary Clubs that have an existing 
RAWCS Project in Vanuatu or which are planning on 
starting a RAWCS Project in Vanuatu need to make 
contact with the Government Department concerned 
and obtain a letter formally agreeing to the Club 
undertaking or continuing a RAWCS Project in 
Vanuatu. 

mailto:jjovi@vanuatu.gov.vu
mailto:robed@vanuatu.gov.vu
mailto:bania@vanuatu.gov.vu
mailto:gnimbtik@vanuatu.gov.vu


 

 

 

Two-thirds of British children aged 5 to 
13 can work a DVD player, but fewer 
than half can tie their own shoelaces. 

Fact  
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ROTARY CLUB OF COONAMBLE 

INCREASES MEMBERSHIP BY 20% 

President Keith Cain inducting 2 new members to 
our club. Rhys Kable and Claire Love, both new 
teachers at Coonamble High School were 
inducted on 24th April increasing our membership 
to 12. 

Claire was an outbound exchange student in  
district 9650 in 2006 and spent 12 months in 
Germany. Apparently she had a great year away 
and after returning joined the Armidale North 
Club while studying in Armidale. 

Rhys, originally from Newcastle, has been here 
only a few months and has been thrown in at the 
deep end catering with the club at his first BBQ -  
a really busy day. 

We are sure both these new members will enjoy 
our clubs fellowship and will be an asset in all our 
activities.  

D9650 FOUNDATION CENTENARY 

PROJECT 

We have been very pleased with the response 
from clubs to the invitation to join in with the 
Centenary project to install water purification units 
in 80 schools in D3090 in India. This is a project 
which follows that already undertaken by the 
Rotary club of Tamworth to build toilets for girls in 
the same schools. It was during the inspection 
visit that it became abundantly clear that the 
health of students and staff would be improved 
immensely with access to clean water. 

To date we have received contributions from the 
following clubs  - Laurieton, the three Gunnedah 
clubs, Armidale North, Tamworth, Coffs Harbour 
South, Gloucester, Coonamble, Coonabarabran, 
Tamworth West and from two individuals (in 
honour of a member and friend). A number of 
other clubs have also committed to contribute  -  
Tamworth First Light, Port Macquarie West, 
Armidale Central, Woolgoolga and Moree.  

There have also been a few occasions when 
people have spoken to me about their intentions 
to contribute, and we are inviting these and all 
other clubs to consider becoming a part of the 
Centenary project. We are seeking a further 
AU$10,000 from clubs to complete our club 
contribution to the budget. Contributions can be 
sent to the Foundation treasurer PDG Neville 
Parsons marked as being for the Centenary 
project. An email to the District Foundation Chair 
confirming your contribution will be appreciated 
(jo.wilkin@gmail.com). 

 The remainder of the money is coming from the 
District Designated Funds of both Districts, and all 
of this will be matched by the World Fund, making 
a total for the project of US$80,000. We are 
aiming to link each contributing club to a specific 
school so that you will then know which school 
your contribution has aided. 

Meanwhile PDG Ken Hall is adding to the details 
of the submission with assistance from the people 
on the ground in India to complete all 
requirements. These will include training for 
students and staff in the use of the water 
(hygiene, maintenance) and ensuring the 
sustainability of the purification systems. 

I am so excited about this project as a way of 
acknowledging the Centenary of the Rotary 
Foundation that I am hoping to go to India to see 
the project in action. Others might be interested in 
coming along. 

PDG Jo Wilkin 
Foundation Director 


